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DIARY DATES 
 

MARCH 
 

 
20th  PAC - Students only 

21st      Yrs 3-6 House Cross Country 
25th-27th  Yr 6 Sovereign Hill Camp 
28th     Foundation Easter Concert 
 

  Thursday 28th March 
Last Day of Term 

2:30pm Early Dismissal  
 

APRIL 
 

15th   First Day of Term 2 
19th   Yrs 3-6 District Cross Country 
 

MAY 
 

1st      House Athletics 

Issue 7 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
Year 4 Camp  
Our Year 4 cohort had a wonderful time at Anglesea this week with many activities 
crammed into two full days. The estuary experience of catching fish and crabs were popular 
as was the zipline. Our students once again exhibited outstanding behaviour and wonderful 
manners. A special thank you to our staff and parent helpers who made this experience  
possible.  
 
Year 6 Gold Unit   
With Year 6 camp fast approaching (25/3) our Year 6 students have been studying the    
goldfields and information about the Eureka stockade. At present, all our Year 6 students 
must carry their gold licence with them or face fines from the troopers. They are currently 
writing about the character that they will have to portray as part of the costume school  
experience at camp. 
 
NAPLAN  
Students started NAPLAN testing this week and it has all gone smoothly. We are trying to 
keep it low key as it is just another activity that students complete at school.  
 
School Council  
The new 2024 School Council meets for the first time at the Annual General Meeting on the 
evening of Tuesday 19th March - 7.00pm in the staffroom. Council meetings are always open 
to the general school community and parents are welcome to attend as observers. We     
welcome William Holloway, Simon Clarke and Justine Abbott to school council. Thank you to 
those members who are also returning and to Laura Shea for her time and assistance      
especially over the last two years as school council president. 
 

Canteen Helpers 
Help wanted! To keep costs as low as possible in our canteen and to try and provide more 
food options we require the help of volunteers. It is a great way to have a few laughs and 
meet some lovely people while providing lunch orders and counter sales to our students. 
Fridays are our busy day with Wednesdays much quieter. Currently we only have one      
volunteer for tomorrow so if you have some time spare tomorrow contact Brenda in the 
canteen and come in and help. As with all school activities you must have a current Working 
with Children Check and have nominated NGPS as your volunteer organisation. 
 

Performing Arts Competition (PAC) 
Your child may have come home talking about the whole school Performing Arts competi-
tion or PAC practice. This is a whole school activity/competition in House teams that is run 
just for students. There is no parent audience for this performance. Year 6 students have 
designed performances with some teacher assistance and these songs and dances are then 
taught to the rest of their House team. Our Performing Arts competition is on Wednesday 
20th March. 
  
Cross Country 
Next Thursday 21/3 is our 3-6 House Cross Country event at Dixon field. Mrs Mason is     
always looking for parents to help on the day. If you can help, please email                         
joanna.mason@education.vic.gov.au. You will need to have a current Working with Children 
Check and have nominated NGPS as a volunteer organisation. 
 

Shane West 
Principal 

mailto:joanna.mason@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

Page 2 

 

 
Chester Chatter 



 

 

Page 3 

 

 

 

         

     

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PE/Sport 



 

 

Page 4 

 

Year Three 

Optical Illusions and Vanishing Points 

 

 

 
Visual Arts 
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Canteen 

  HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 

12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 

Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

Uniform Shop 

 
 
 
 

Friday 15th March Wednesday 20th March 

• Sarah Holland 

• Volunteer Needed!! 
• Volunteer Needed!! 

• Chantal Preaudet 

Friday 22nd March Wednesday 27th March 

• Rachael Morris 

• Volunteer Needed!! 
• Volunteer Needed!! 

• Annika Karlsson 

 
Price Increase effective from 1st March 2024 
 
Unfortunately, we have been advised by our supplier that there has been an increase in their uniform prices due to escalating 
supply and trade costs.  We have kept our price increases to a bare minimum. 
 
A new Qkr! price list will be available from 1st March 2024. 
 
 
 
Trish Johnstone  
Uniform Shop Manager  
 
 



 

 

Page 7 

 

 
  

 

 

         

     

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Junior School Council 



 

 

Page 8 

 

 
Parents’ Association 



 

 

Page 9 

 

  

 
         

      

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Camp Australia 



 

 

Page 10 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 
Community  



 

 

Page 11 

 

  

 
         

      

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Community  



 

 

Page 12 

 

  

 
         

      

  
   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Community  


